
President’s Message
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Dear Antler River Watershed Regional Friends,
[image: ]Grace and peace to you as we gather for the Spring Meeting of the Antler River Watershed Regional Council.
We come together at a time of uncertainty. Across our communities, we see the signs of a Church in decline. Many are carrying grief, worry, and real questions about what lies ahead. But as people of faith, we also know this: we need not be afraid.
God has always been present with God’s people in wilderness seasons—with manna, with guidance, with renewal. I believe God is present with us now, calling us not simply to survive, but to be transformed.
As the apostle Paul reminds us in Romans 12:2:
“Do not be conformed to this age, but be transformed by the renewing of the mind, so that you may discern what is the will of God—what is good and acceptable and perfect.”
This is my prayer for our time together: that this meeting will be a moment of Renewal and Revitalization—a space where we are reconnected with the source of our hope and calling. A time where the Spirit stirs us toward courage, creativity, and faithfulness.
To be renewed is to see with fresh eyes. To be revitalized is to rediscover the energy and purpose of being Christ’s Church—not as we once were, but as we are now being called to become.
In our sharing, discerning, worship, and decision-making, may we listen deeply for the voice of God. May we leave this gathering not only informed, but inspired. And may we go forward with hearts rekindled for the sacred work before us.
Welcome to this holy time.
With hope and gratitude,
[image: ]
Rev. Cheryl Bolton
President, Antler River Watershed Regional Council
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